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Dear Johanna family:
February is here and our habit this month is 
Compassion.  Children have been learning this 
week about putting themselves in the shoes of 
others - what would they do or think about 
our actions?  We heard the story of the Good 
Samaritan and how a stranger of a different 
nation stopped to help an injured man, when 
members of his own clan did not stop but 
walked on by.  We learned that everyone is 
important and we should think about what 
others are going through, not judge but help if 
we can.

Nursery places for Summer
We have a few nursery places left for Summer 
Term this year.  Please put your child’s name 
down now for their free 15 hours of nursery 
time and check with us about if your child is 
eligible for 30 hours of free nursery provision.  

We welcome applications from parents and 
carers needing more bespoke timings - please 
make an appointment to see me to discuss 
how we can help with wrap around care and 
full/part time places.  

Y5 Swimming next term
Y4 have enjoyed half a year of swimming now, 
so it is time for Y5 to go instead.  Children will 
need to bring: swimsuit, towel and swimming 
hat (can be purchased for £4 from the school 
office).

Parent/Carer Permissions
Please see the updated permissions sheet 
attached to last week’s newsletter.  We need 
ALL parents/carers to complete this as soon as 
possible to ensure we have the r ight 
permissions for individual children.

I look forward to seeing your ‘Dress to 
Impress’ outfits on Friday next week - bring 
in your £1 and help support children’s mental 
health week together.
Dawn, Principal 
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Reading Buddies
A few Year 5 students give up their 
lunchtime once a week to read with Bug 
Club. 

Thanks to Reya, Omar and Othniel for being 
fantastic role models to our younger pupils 
and helping them practise their reading. You 
are making such a difference in our school 
and we are very proud of you!

Friday 10th February
Final Day of Term 3 and ‘Dress to Impress’ Day

School closes at 3.15pm

Year 1 Bridges for King Charles
Year 1 Orange Class were designed a new bridge for King Charles to 
celebrate his ascention to the throne.  They looked at how to make it 
sturdy and stable by analysing beam and suspension bridges, evaluated 
materials most suited to the job and finally designed their own bridge.  
The children worked as a team, were very proud of their 
accomplishments and tested their bridges to check they how much 
they could hold.



Attendance 91%
Congratulations to Y6 Violet class for 
fantastic attendance with 99%.  Lots 
o f cough s and co ld s a ga i n .  
Remember to keep washing your 
hands!

Y6 Violet class had only 1 late last 
week - they are storming the 
leaderboards this week.

Class Last 
week 

R Red 94%
Y1 Orange 95%
Y2 Yellow 89%
Y3 Green 95%
Y4 Blue 91%
Y5 Indigo 95%
Y6 Violet 99%

N 
Rainbow

Yassin For always taking an interest in our 
topics and joining in activities.

R Red Adam For trying really hard with his sounds.
1 
Orange

Aaliyah & 
Alejandro

For an amazing piece of homework.

Samantha For subtracting confidently on a number 
line.

2 Yellow Hadiya For good contributions in maths and 
music lessons.

Iyanna, 
Salma & 
Issatou

For always trying their best and working 
hard.

Cassius For great contribution in singing.
3 Green Galvin For being helpful and considerate.

Imane For excellent contributions in lessons - 
especially English!

Amira W For being a great role model and always 
using our 9 habits!

4 Blue Jack For working hard at swimming.
Jacob For great work on his times tables.
Sophia For adjusting well to changes.

5 Indigo Camilla For excellent report writing and 
progress in joined up writing.

Meredith For patience and perseverance in 
learning to use cursive handwriting.

6 Violet Gabriel For fantastic homework.
PE Jie & 

Issatou
For always trying their best in P.E.

Elizabeth For amazing backwards rolls.
Arthur For amazing rugby ball throwing.
Shayden For excellent width attack.
Sheniqua For excellent pivoting in P.E.
Seth For excellent effort in P.E.

Wrapz Mason For being helpful and using good 
manners in breakfast club.

Stars of the Week
Week 6

Tues 7th Feb Safer Internet Day
Wed 8th Feb  YR Red class River Walk Trip
Thurs 9th 
Feb

9am Y4 Class Assembly - all welcome
9.30am YN Rainbow Class local walk - 
parent/carer volunteers 
wanted!

Fri 10th Feb Final Day of Term 3 - 3.15pm finish
Children’s Mental Health Week:
‘Dress to Impress’ - bring £1 and 
dress in your own choice of 
clothing for the day as we think 
about our wellbeing.

Dates for Spring 1 (Term 3)

Dates for Spring 2 (Term 4)
Week 1

Mon 20th 
Feb

School starts - Term 4
Y2 and Y5 Fire Safety Workshops with 
the Fire Brigade.

Tues 21st Feb Year 5 start their swimming today.
Week 2

Thurs 2nd 
Mar

NEU Teacher Strike - school is likely 
to be closed to all except Year 6.  We 
will keep parents/carers updated if 
there are changes to the strike dates 
or our individual situation on how 
many children are able to come to 
school on these dates.

Week 3
Wed 8th 
March

Y1 Orange Class trip to the Science 
Museum to explore space

Week 4
Wed 15th 
and Thurs 
16th Mar

NEU Teacher Strike - school is likely 
to be closed to all except Year 6 We 
will keep parents/carers updated if 
there are changes to the strike dates 
or our individual situation on how 
many children are able to come to 
school on these dates.

Week 6
Tues 28th 
Mar

Parent’s Evening for all 
classes - save the date!

Wed 29th 
Mar

Y2 and Y4 singing at the Lambeth 
Music Festival at the Royal Festival 
Hall

Week 6
Fri 31st Mar Final day of Term 4 - school closes 

3.15pm for the Easter Holidays.

Dress to 
Impress Day

Friday 10th 
Feb £1



Data Protection Consent
The Academy would like to seek your consent for the following:

By providing information in the consent section of this form, you give permission for Oasis Community Learning (OCL) to use 
the information for the purpose specified.  OCL will not use this information for other purposes or pass the information to other 
organisations wthout seeking consent from you, or unless we are legally compelled to do so.  You can choose to withdraw this 
consent at any time by contacting the Academy via email at info@oasisjohanna.org or in writing/person at Oasis Academy 
Johanna, Johanna Street, London, SE1 7RH.

We will seek to refresh this consent from time to time to ensure that you are still happy for us to process this information.  If we 
do not refresh your consent within three years of the date of this consent, then we will delete this data.

Name and Class of child/ren:

Name _________________________ Class/Year ___________.    Name _________________________ Class/Year ________

Name _________________________ Class/Year ___________.    Name _________________________ Class/Year ________

Signed _______________________________ (parent/carer)     Date _____________________

Please 
Tick: Legal Wording What this could mean…

   To use images of the student within the academy (banners, plasma 
screens, displays, etc.) (photographs, video) 

Children love seeing their photos on our displays.

   

   To use images of the student in academy external print publications, 
e.g. academy prospectus 

Children’s photo in printed booklets such as our prospectus; 
no names used.

   

   To use images of the student on academy website (photographs, 
video) 

Photos of fun activities and events on our website; no names 
used with picture.

   

   To use images of the student in academy newsletter (emailed to 
parents and published on website)

Children are really motivated to see their photo in the 
newsletter and work hard to be chosen; no names used.

   

   To use images of the student on academy social media 
(photographs, video) 

Photos on Twitter to show everyone the amazing activities 
and events in school; no names used.

   

   To release personal data (name, images) to local or national media 
(academy or Oasis national team)

First name and/or photo used to showcase the amazing work 
in school.

   

   To process the student’s biometric data (e.g. catering) Not used in school currently, but finger print on automatic 
systems in canteens at secondary schools.

   

   To receive marketing information about events in the academy, the 
hub and the local community

Sending you information from Oasis Hub and others in our 
local community.

   

   To receive information from Oasis about its work in the UK and 
worldwide 

Sending you information about wider Oasis work.

   

   To use images of the student within the Oasis national office 
(banners, plasma screens, displays etc.) (photographs, video)

Like for our displays, but within the national office in Lower 
Marsh; no names used.

   

   To use images of the student in Oasis national internal and external 
print publications e.g. Governance Explained Handbook

Like our own prospectus, but for Oasis publications; no names 
used.

   

   To use images of the student on Oasis national website (including 
photographs, video) 

Like our own website, but for Oasis website; no names used.

   

   To use images of the student on Oasis national social media 
(photographs, video) 

Like our own Twitter feed, but for Oasis’s social media; no 
names used.
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